
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 
Week of September 8th, 2025 – September 14th, 2025 

 
 

Total Calls for Service: 467 
 

Traffic Stops: 83 
Citations Issued: 6 

(including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 
Warnings Issued: 73 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 83 (41.5 Hours) 
(Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

 
Directed Area Patrol   31 

(Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 
 

Foot Patrols: 5 
School Walk-throughs: 2 

Vehicle Accidents: 9 
Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow): 3 

Non-Reportable: 6 
 

INCIDENTS: 

 
9/8/2025 – Police were dispatched to the 200 block of Montgomery Ave for the report of a theft in progress. 
The caller stated that two males were attempting to steal her husband’s vehicle. The owner chased the 
subjects down the street, and they abandoned the car due to it being manual transmission and stalling out. 
Officers checked the area for the vehicle that the actors came in but could not locate them. This case was 
turned over to the detective bureau and the investigation is ongoing. 
 
9/8/2025 – While on patrol along the 309 corridor, officers conducted a traffic stop on a vehicle for a motor 
vehicle violation. While approaching the vehicle, officers observed passengers moving stuff around in the 
passenger compartment and immediately noticed the odor of burnt marijuana emanating from the vehicle. 
The driver admitted that prior to the stop, the driver and passengers were smoking marijuana in the car and 
that there was still some in the car. After consent was given, the car was searched. The driver and two 
passengers were taken into custody for possession of marijuana. 
 
9/8/2025 – Police were dispatched to Cheltenham Ave and Willow Grove Ave for a report of a vehicle that 
crashed into a tree. When police arrived, they observed that the vehicle did go over the curb but did not hit 
the tree. During interaction with the driver, officers could smell the odor of alcoholic beverage and observed 
bloodshot eyes. Through investigation it was discovered that the driver had struck another vehicle that was 
parked on Mermaid Lane. The driver didn’t stop to notify the owner of the vehicle. Due to his actions, the 
driver admitting to drinking alcohol, and the odor of alcoholic beverage, standard field sobriety tests were 
administered. Based on the results, the male was taken into custody for suspicion of DUI and other charges. 
 
9/10/2025 – While conducting traffic enforcement along Ridge Pike, officers conducted a traffic stop for a 
license violation. The driver indicated that she had drugs in the vehicle. An outside sweep of the vehicle was 
conducted, and a Whitemarsh Township K-9 indicated the presence of drugs. The driver and passenger were 
taken into custody for possession of a controlled substance. 


